

10 February 2022

Dear Parents / Family / Whānau

Notification of Paid Union Meeting 25 February 2022

The school has been advised of a paid Secondary School union meeting which involves the Ōtūmoetai College Branch of the PPTA, commencing at 1:00pm on Friday 25 February 2022. This is a union entitlement so that members can discuss matters of interest pertaining to their Secondary Teachers' Collective Agreement.

As a result of the meeting, we are unable to run classes during Periods 4 and 5 for all students on Friday 25 February 2022.

Ōtūmoetai College buses will run at the normal time of 3.20pm.

There is a small number of non-union teachers who will be available to supervise students until 3.20pm if required. Students will be supervised in our school Library.

We acknowledge the inconvenience that this arrangement may cause to families and whānau and apologise for this.

Yours sincerely

Russell Gordon Principal